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Judge Kimberly Parker Sworn in as the Newest Member of the 

Santa Clara County Superior Court 
 

SAN JOSÉ, California (October 16, 2023):  The Superior Court of California, County of Santa Clara, is 

pleased to announce the official swearing-in ceremony of Judge Kimberly Parker. Judge Parker has been 

appointed by Governor Gavin Newsom to serve as a Judge in the Santa Clara County Superior Court. 

The swearing-in ceremony took place today, October 16, at the Old Courthouse, with friends, family, 

colleagues, and distinguished guests in attendance to witness this significant moment in Judge Parker's 

career. The ceremony was presided over by Presiding Judge Beth McGowen, and it marked the return of 

Judge Parker to the Santa Clara County Superior Court bench. 

Judge Kimberly Parker brings a wealth of legal experience and an unwavering commitment to upholding 

justice. She has a distinguished record of service within the judicial system, having previously served as 

Commissioner in both the Sacramento County Superior Court and the Santa Clara County Superior 

Court. Her dedication to the principles of justice and her deep understanding of the legal system make 

her an excellent addition to the Santa Clara County Superior Court. 

Prior to her appointment as a commissioner, Judge Parker also served Settlement Officer at the Santa 

Clara County Superior Court from 2013 to 2016, where she showcased her commitment to dispute 

resolution and mediation. 

"Judge Parker’s extensive legal experience, dedication to the principles of justice, and commitment to 

public service make her a valuable addition to our bench,” said Presiding Judge Beth McGowen.  “We 

look forward to working alongside Judge Parker once again as she brings her expertise to the service of 

the residents of Santa Clara County. We are confident that her contributions will further enhance the 

delivery of justice in our community." 

The court extends its heartiest congratulations to Judge Kimberly Parker and looks forward to her 

continued contributions to the administration of justice. 
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